Minutes of the Estates & Open Spaces Sub-committee Meeting held at 7pm, 2nd July 2012, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Wynford Ellis Owen (Chairman), John Harrison, Stuart Thomas 





Graham Thomas, Nikki Howard & Clare Bath 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors: 
Chris Priday 
55
Minutes of the last meeting held on 24th October 2011
The minutes had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 21st November 2011.
56
Matters Arising
The Clerk advised that the majority of the meeting had been dedicated to formulating the protocol for applications for the Rest Centre monies and, in answer to a question by the Chairman, confirmed that, of the £51,000 allocated for distribution, £31,000 had now been paid out.  A concern had been raised at the last full Council meeting, that the tarmacing of the car park at Pentyrch Sports Association could result in an increased flood threat for residents of Heol y Parc.  This concern had been subjected to scrutiny and testing and the PSA were confident that the soakaways that would be installed would cope with any problems.  
A discussion occurred in relation to the imposing of time limits on the offer of monies.  The Clerk advised that all applicants were advised that their offers would be subject to a time limit but no decision was made as to the length of that time limit, which could depend on the applicant’s ability to raise the money needed.  Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed a time limit of 2 years; this was seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed.  It was also agreed that any imposition would be carried out sensitively and preceded by enquires as to the progress, or otherwise, of the applicant.  Clerk to arrange
57
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ provision of allotments.
The Clerk advised members that the allotments were a casualty of the Rest Centre money allocation because of the relatively few people who would benefit.  Nevertheless it remained a decision from previous Council meetings to attempt to establish allotments in Fairmeadow.  A general discussion ensued during which it was reaffirmed that whilst the PCC had a desire to set up allotments, CCC had a statutory duty to do so, and it was felt that the matter should be re-visited as a whole with the Clerk contacting the allotments officer, in the first instance, to find a way forward.  Clerk to arrange
58
Creigiau Recreation Ground, Collapsed Drain
The Clerk advised that he had yet to receive a response to an additional tender from Colin Richardson Contractors, and that he would follow the tenders up, despite a distinct lack of urgency on behalf of the contractors.  The Clerk was advised to also contact Sell2Wales as part of the tendering process.  The cost of the engineering works remained a concern with Cllr Howard adamant that CRAMC had monies from the ‘raise the roof fund’ to pay for the work and that this should be utilised.  A discussion ensued about the problems within CRAMC where the AGM had been sparsely attended and no agreement had been reached about a new Chairman.  It was a general concern as to whether the PCC should commit to spending such a large sum of money.  Other than the need for further tenders the matter remained undecided pending the outcome of the next CRAMC meeting.  Clerk to arrange
59
Councillor’s Terrier Map
The Clerk explained to members the reasons for the Terrier Map and the progress made by his colleague, Lyndon Brain, in identifying all the areas in PCC ownership and clearing up any anomalies.  The remaining stumbling block was the provision of colour photographs or extracts from Google Earth to illustrate where all the tracts of land were located.  This was partly because of other demands on the Administrative staff’s time and also that the Council offices did not have colour printing facilities.  Cllr Howard queried whether the remainder of the project could be out-sourced to a University or ‘A’ level student to finalise and present in exchange for a glowing reference and payment of reasonable expenses.  Cllr Stuart Thomas agreed to put this into the Link to encourage a response.  
60
Any other business
The Chairman raised the issue of the incident at the Creigiau Carnival where a beer tent had been blown away by the wind and three persons had grabbed the tent just as it came into contact with overhead power lines.  Four persons were injured as a result and a general discussion ensued.  It was just for this sort of eventuality that the PCC had insisted on separate insurance for events held on PCC-owned land. 

Cllr Stuart Thomas raised the issue in relation to the wood, posts and other material at the rear of the office which were a trip hazard for employees.  The Clerk assured members that the area would be cleared as far as possible in the very near future.

Cllr Stuart Thomas also advised that the fascia boards at the eastern side of the property and also on the front gable appear to have rotted with the paint peeling and required closer examination and attention.  Clerk to arrange
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting closed at 8.00 pm. 
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